
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Greetings to you in the precious name of Lord 

Jesus Christ. He is faithful and his mercy endures 
forever. (Eph 3:20, 21).  
 
FAMILY NEWS: Vineet & Khushi are doing 
fine. Vineet came to India for a month in August 
and we have had a Thanksgiving meeting on 1st 
Sept, 2016. Vineet has completed his 1st Year 
MBBS. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Dr. Sybil with family 

HOSPITAL NEWS:  
We have grandly celebrated Doctors Day on      
1st July, 2016.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dr. Sybil, Dr. Rashmi & Dr. Veerendar 
 

We had our AGM & Governing Board meetings 
on 14th August, 2016.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Governing Board of Velemegna 
 

We have celebrated Independence Day and all the 
Velemegna staff, Children participated in the 
cultural activities on 15th August, 2016.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                       

Team `Velemegna` 

TRAINING 
Mr. Sidling has joined Velemegna Eye Hospital 
after finishing his Vision Technician course in LV 
Prasad Eye Institute, Hyderabad in August,2016. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr.Siddling 
We have conducted a safety training (NABH) for 
our staff by Mr. Akhilan Augustine from Joseph 
Eye Hospital, (Trichy) in Sept, 2016.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Safety Training for NABH 

STATISTICS:- 

 
 
Month 

No. of 
patients 
seen in our 
OPD 

No. Surgeries 
Done 

Free Paying 

July -2016 

Aug-2016 

Sept-2016 

1532 

1470 

1394 

123 

129 

137 

113 

121 

121 

 



OTHER NEWS:  
We have inaugurated our 3rd Vision Centre at 
Bhalki on 16th July, 2016. & we thankful to 
Operation Eyesight Universl (OEU) for 
supporting us. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Bhalki Vision Centre  
We have conducted Asha worker trainings in 
Aurad on 1st August, 2016 and another training in 
Bhalki on 18th Sept, 2016 about common eye 
diseases and awareness about eye health. 
 

 

 
                  
 

  
 
         Aurad                 &            Bhalkli 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT NEWS: 
 

We have inaugurated New Community Hall in 
Kodampur on 16th August, 2016 by pastor Joe of 
ICC Cary, USA. 
 

NAVJEEVAN CHILDREN HOME(NJCH): 
We have conducted Child Protection Help Line 
Programme and Children`s Dental Checkup in 
September, 2016.  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Children`s Dental check-up 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Child helpline awareness training by           
Don Bosco team 
NAVJEEVAN LEPROSY CENTRE(NJLC): 
Dr. Sheena & John Anderson visited us in Sept, 
2016. Dr. Sheena did the health check up of  our 
staff, children & Leprosy patients in Chatnalli. 
John helped us to prepare the documents for 
NABH Accreditation. We have received heavy 
rains in September, 2016.  
 
 

PRAYER POINTS:- 
 
Praise: 

 For God’s provision for all our needs 
 For all the new equipments we acquired 

 
Prayer Requests: 
 

 For all the future plans of Velemegna 
 For studies of our children and specially  

Vineet  
 For the welfare of staff, children, social 

workers and their families. 
 For e-NABH accreditation 
 Gods provision of new land to build new 

hospital 
 
 
In closing I thank you for your Love, Prayers, 
Gifts and Support….God bless you! 

                                      - Dr. Sybil Meshramkar 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kodampur Community hall opening 

Ceremony 

 

           

             

 

Heavy Rains in Bidar 

 

 


